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Jacksonville Waterways Commission, Lori Boyer, Chair

FLORIDA INLAND NAVIGATION DISTRICT (FIND) SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, October 26, 2017
City Council Conference Room A

2:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Vice President Aaron Bowman, Chair, Commissioners Steve Swann, Vice Chair, Marshall Adkison, Ex Officio, Commissioner Jed Davis was excused; Council Member Lori Boyer, Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Brian Burket, Jax Waterfront Project Manager, Philip Zamarron, Legislative Assistant, John J. Jackson, Council Research Division. See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
The Chair called the meeting to order at 2:01 P.M. and asked attendees to identify themselves for the record.

Council Vice President Bowman indicated that drawing on his experience as a FIND Commissioner and his knowledge of the FIND process, he wanted to accelerate the grant application process on the City’s end.  He spoke of the Subcommittee’s mission and how it was important for the Subcommittee to know what our options are.

Mr. Bowman provided a brief background on FIND.  He explained that FIND was created as a special taxing district for the twelve counties that abut the Intra Coastal Waterway.  There are twelve FIND Commissioners.  FIND projects had to be projects that are on public property.  FIND projects had two phases: the engineering and design phase and the construction phase.  Brian Burket cautioned that under no circumstances should the City submit a project that amounted to repair or maintenance work.  Those types of projects are not eligible for FIND funding.
Mr. Burket referenced one of the handouts that listed the year, FIND grant projects, and projects’ amounts (fiscal) for the years 2008-2017.

In a visual presentation, Mr. Burket explained the list of potential 2018 FIND projects that the Parks Department staff had recommended.  The descriptions included the type of project, scope, estimated cost, and who requested the project.
The Jacksonville Zoo dock/dredge project is recommended for  the design phase.  The project entails a possible dredge or extending a fixed and floating dock.  The estimated cost is $250,000.  The project was recommended by Council Member Lori Boyer who inquired whether it was possible to apply for Big P (Boating Infrastructure Grant Program) funds for the dock.

The Liberty Street basin and dock project entails the design and permitting for dredging and the creation of docks in the basin.  The estimated cost of the project is $300,000.  The project was recommended by Council Member Boyer.
The Riverfront Park floating dock (San Marco) entails the design and permitting for a floating dock for the water taxi and private vessels.  The estimated cost is $150,000.  The project was recommended by boaters seeking access to nearby San Marco Square.  Council Member Boyer explained that the residents in the area will likely not be in favor with this particular project for a docking facility. 
Palms Fish Camp dock expansion entails the expansion of dock facilities to accommodate the increased use that has been generated by the newly re-opened restaurant on Heckscher Drive.  The project is for the construction phase and has an estimated cost of $500,000.  The project was requested by Council Member Al Ferraro.

The Sisters Creek fishing platform & kayak launch is proposed in the design stage with an estimated cost of $150,000.  The project entails a fishing structure and kayak launch under the old bridge at Jim King Park.  The project was requested by Council Member Ferraro.

Alimacani shoreline stabilization & boat ramp enhancements are the revetment and enhancements to the boat ramp facility.  The project is for  the design stage with an estimated cost of $150,000.  The project was recommended by the Parks Department staff.
Wayne B. Stevens lighting.  This would be  a lighting project for a boat trailer parking lot.  It is a design/build project with an estimated cost of $300,000 and was recommended by staff.

Arlington Lions Club Boat Ramp lighting is a design/build project that entails lighting for the boat ramp; the estimated cost is $300,000 and was recommended by staff.

Bert Maxwell Boat Ramp dredge is for the design phase and entails dredging from the boat ramp to the river’s channel.  The estimated cost of the project is $150,000 and it is a staff recommendation.

The Goodby’s Creek Boat Ramp dredge is for the design phase and entails a dredge from the boat ramp to the river’s channel.  The estimated cost is $180,000; the project is a staff recommendation.

Castaway Island dredge & accessible kayak dock.  Design & permitting project to dredge the basin and modify the dock to enhance its use as a kayak launch.  The estimated cost is $150,000.  The project is a recommendation emanating from the Maritime Management Plan.

Hood Landing renovations (ramp, pier/docks & parking).  The design/build project entails renovating the ramp, piers, docks & parking area.  The estimated cost is $400,000.  The project is a component of the Maritime Management Plan.
The discussion of the potential projects was brief because of an impending 3:30 P.M. meeting of the Waterways Activation Group.

The Chair, Council Vice President Bowman, indicated that he hopes to convene the Subcommittee for a meeting prior to Thanksgiving to narrow the focus of the Subcommittee’s work.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:21 P.M.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

October 31, 2017

Posted: 4:00 P.M.
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